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 Lancashire and Cheshire Federation of Scottish Societies
Minutes of Council Meeting to be held on 17th September 2016 at the Chorlton & Cuddington WI Hall, Chorlton Lane, SY14 7EP hosted by Malpas Society, commencing at 2 30 pm
Present as per Register

1 Welcome by Vice President of Malpas
Mr John Greenough welcomed delegates to the meeting outlining emergency procedures.
2 Welcome by President of Federation – Mrs Eirwen Bennell
The President welcomed everyone saying it was lovely to see everyone on such a warm day.  She wished for a favourable and amicable meeting.
The Chaplain opened the meeting asking all to remember those who had passed away since the previous meeting.  He asked for guidance in deliberations as we gathered conscious of those not with us.
3 Apologies & Roll Call 

The Assistant Secretary took the roll call and apologies.
4 Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes were taken as read.

It was proposed by Nantwich and seconded by Wrexham that the Minutes be accepted.
5 Matters Arising
There were no matters arising not already on the agenda.
6 Correspondence
There was no correspondence

7 Treasurer’s Report

Current A/c
£7,091.03

Deposit A/c    
£3,039.71

        
£10,130.74
This figure includes £ 3,200 being held from ball tickets.

Fleetwood: Taking the cost of the free executive tickets out of general funds, as has been the practice for the last few years, it is showing an excess of £152.60.  There are many unknown quantities when pricing the tickets, but this year I’m pleased there was an increase in numbers attending, also resulting in a better raffle income, and some cost increases which we had assumed did not occur.  The executive feel this will all help to keep events like the Festival being held.

It was proposed by Helsby and seconded by Chester St Andrew that the Treasurer’s report be accepted.

8 Fleetwood Update

The Secretary reported that 93 had attended Fleetwood being an increase over 2015.  He also reported that the Executive had agreed arrangements for 2017 at a cost of £32 for the two dances and Dinner.
9 Dance Committee Report

David Johnson reported that everyone thing was booked and there was on person still on the waiting list.

10 90th Anniversary Dance

The Secretary reported that Hulme Hall had been booked for 11th November 2017 for a Dinner dance.  He confirmed that the Hoghton Band were willing to play for the Dance.  He stated that the Executive had agreed to subsidise the cost of the ticket and to keep it under £30.

11 Festival of Music Arts and Crafts 2016
The Festival Secretary reported as follows:

The Festival Committee, and the event itself, have lost a stalwart supporter with the death of Muriel Forrest. She was a Festival committee member for so long that no one can remember the exact length of time. She was never a passive member and her contributions will be sadly missed, as will her presence on the door on Festival day: the first person to greet you.

At the May Council meeting you voted to hold a Festival again next year, if certain criteria could be met.  I am pleased to report the venue at Rainhill has been secured for a modest increase in cost and within the desired parameters.  On our part we have offered publicity space in the Newsletter and a link on the Federation website.  Thanks to our Federation Secretary for providing the website update and for adding some Festival photographs courtesy of Tony Hull of St Helens Caledonian. Please encourage your members to have a look at it, especially if they haven’t been to the Festival.  The committee will now be working to review the space available to us in the school and how to use it to best advantage.  We have also looked again at the Syllabus and made a number of amendments.  In doing so we have we have taken advice from the adjudicators and looked at entry levels in certain classes over the last few years.  ALL SECRETARIES SHOULD LOOK FOR THESE AMENDMENTS WHEN THE FESTIVAL PAPERS ARE SENT OUT - THERE WILL ALSO BE A SET OF HINTS AND TIPS FROM THE ADJUDICATORS   THE FESTIVAL DATE IS SATURDAY MARCH  18th 2017.  David Johnson asked for volunteers and Stewards.
12 Newsletter
Once again we have had a good response with various people sending in items for publication, all in good time and mainly suitable for ‘cut and paste’.  It does make life easier as an editor, when all you have to do is to fit what you get into the page space available. Sometimes, articles are sent in 20point size font, sometimes 12 point. Mostly, the newsletter is in 12 point, which is fairly easy to read, and the font changes to add a little variety for the reader.  The fun and games really start when you have to reduce the font size in order to fit in that extra, later item which really should be included.  You decide where it should go and then press ‘enter’ to drop it in place, only to find that all the other articles have now slid forwards, leaving their pictures in another article.  You now have to cut the pictures and paste them into their new place, which causes the text to re-adjust itself into places which you would rather it did not go! Sometimes the words end up surrounding the picture, in single characters!  Sometimes the odd word will just appear in an even odder place, like as a one word side title to a picture to which it has no relevance. Eventually it all fits as you would like and you try to send it by email to David for printing. And the fun starts all over again!  David and I have different vintages of Publisher or Word, and these programs handle a document slightly differently.  David sometimes has to ring and ask where the picture belongs – or even where is the picture?  Occasionally the articles will slip into new positions and David has often tried to re-locate them into sensible places.  Sometimes we admit defeat and I take over a physical printed version for him to copy.  Nevertheless, we eventually get our newsletters.  Thanks to David and Jean and their machine, for their efforts on our behalf.

Next issue will be for the council meeting in December at Chester St Andrews on the 10th, so, please send in all your many (!) articles by the 10th November, by whichever means you like – email, text, snail mail, phone call, etc. If you are able to deliver any bundles to societies not able to come today, please do so as it saves me time in the post office and them the cost of postage.

13 Changes to Rule/procedures

There were three matters discussed at this point.  The Secretary stated that two items - number of Council meetings; date of AGM - needed a change to Rule and pointed out that such were discussed at the March meeting.   
Number of Council meetings
West Derby stated that the matter was raised to take the views of members following comments made about the time and expense of travelling to Council meetings which were often very short.  Wrexham believed it would be very difficult to reduce the number of meetings because of the business to be undertaken.  Liverpool Scots Association stated that the December meeting was vital for disseminating Festival information, whilst Sandbach stated that March meeting was required for the reasons given by the Secretary.  Liverpool Scots Association stated that it would be better to encourage attendance, though Chester St Andrew stated that they had tried to engage members in debate with some success.  West Derby stated that meetings were short as the Executive did a good job working hard in the background.  Sandbach proposed that the September meeting be moved to November and the December meeting deleted.  There was no seconder.  Liverpool Scots Society proposed that the meetings stay as at present.

A vote was taken as follows:  FOR : 21   AGAINST : 0  ABS : 1
Venue Issue
Sandbach suggested that the same venue was used for all meetings, situated centrally and that volunteers be found to run the event.  Wrexham pointed out that the same venue might mean that some members would always have to travel the same distance.  Frodsham pointed out that it had been proposed that it was tried for one year and then reviewed.   Liverpool Scots Association stated that it might be worth trying to encourage netter attendance.  Helsby offered to host all meetings for one year.  St Helens asked why societies wanted to be members of the Federation but not attend meetings and events.  The Treasurer pointed that that we had venues for meeting for rest of year.  It was agreed to carry on as now and review at the May Council meeting.

AGM date
St Helens pointed out that if the AGM were not held over the Fleetwood weekend then delegates could go shopping on the Saturday morning.  Liverpool St Andrews stated there were few guest houses in Fleetwood.  The President argued that the third weekend encroached on childrens’ half term holidays but that the weekend was used as the last event of the year by some societies.  It was agreed to leave the matter to the AGM to decide. 
The Secretary re-iterated that two items would need a change to Rule and these must be proposed for the Match meeting.

14     Dates and Venues for Council Meetings
i. 10th Dec 2016

Chester St Andrew
ii. 4th Mar 2017

Liverpool St Andrew
15 AOB
i It was agreed the flowers be sent to Muriel Forrest and John Croft of Malpas.

16 Close of Meeting

The Vice President thanked everyone for attending and taking part in the meeting.  There being no further Council business the President closed the meeting at 3 37pm.         
JJT - Council Minutes - 1 - 3-Dec-16
Page 1 of 3


